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Hello Olneans. 

 Hope this finds everyone ready to start off the New Year of 2003.  There are been quite a few additional requests by those wanting to be added to the mailing list which shows continuing interest in the Memories.    To those of you who have an e-mail address change, please remember to pass the new address on to me so you won’t miss any issues of Olney Memories.  
Happy New Year and happy reading!

Ann Weesner King

Pianoann97@aol.com
Class of 1960
Memories # 17
=========================================================
Jim Dale

Appreciated the memories article by Harvey Zimmerly
about the Richland county men lost in WWII. I wrote and thanked him for
sending in the info. Although it was not his fault, I mentioned that it
did not include the name of a close friend of mine. That was Zean (Bub)
Gassmann, Jr. Bub was a West Point graduate and a fighter pilot who was
lost in the Philippines. I do not know the date or circumstances since I
was in the Pacific at the time. It is possible that other men's names
might have been missed since that memorial ceremony was conducted in
July of 1945 and the war did not end until August of that year. 
   The list of men memorialized prompted me to get out some high school
yearbooks, the Olnean, for the years of 1937-1940 so I could connect
names with pictures of some of the men since many of them were my
classmates. In doing so I noticed two articles in the 1939 Olnean that
were of interest. One concerned the May Day Parade and the other was
about Olney's white squirrels. 

 
   The following was found on page 74  in the 1939 issue of the Olnean,
high school yearbook. It was a two page article about the Olney May Day
Parade.
   "Each year for more than fifty consecutive years an Olney Municipal
band has headed the May Day Parade to the city park. School records of
1887 and 1888 contain accounts of expenditures for the May Day picnic.
These items suggest a treat of lemonade rather than the present treat of
candy, cracker-jack, and oranges. 
   May Day is held as an almost sacred tradition by all who have
attended Olney schools. Five years ago (1934) the Board of Education
invited all the other schools of the county to join the Olney schools in
this celebration and since that time May Day has become a county event."
   1939 Olnean Yearbook, pages 76 and 77. This article written by Mrs.
Ray Jared was about Olney's white squirrels. It contents were similar to
other articles written about the squirrels except for a couple of
points. Robert Ridgway, noted naturalist and ornithologist was quoted as
saying,  " These are not ordinary albinos, for the majority of them do not
have the pink eye of the albino." Ridgway may have been wrong about the
dark eye color or perhaps the pink eyes finally became dominate over the
years. The article also said the first white squirrels were discovered
in Lukin Township in Lawrence County, near Sumner. A George W. Ridgway
first saw one and then two of the squirrels and with the aid of a
neighbor, John Robinson,  they attempted to trap them without success.
They then observed some young white squirrels and were successful in
trapping some of them. Mr. Ridgway then sold two of the squirrels to a
saloonkeeper at Olney for five dollars. A state law soon prohibited the
confinement of squirrels and they were released. Recent articles said
they were released in a city park. However, the Olnean article gave a
detailed description of their release in Tippit's Woods. At the time the
woods was on the northern edge of the city on the east side of north
Silver Street slightly north of the Silver Street school. 

Jim Dale—1940

Bill Flick

flick@pantagraph.com
Thanks, Ann. I've already read two or three of your great Olney Memories and am amazed at remembering words I'd forgotten I once remembered ... like Tresslers, and White Spot, and that smell of vinegar along Whittle Avenue, and Kralis where the chickens all ran around like their heads had been cut off. =)
 

Olney's a great place to be from.
 

One of my favorite marquees appeared at the Burger Chef on Main in about 1972, just after the manager had been booted for some impropriety and he wrote on the marquee for all to see -- "All Of Olney's white squirrels do not live in trees."
 

I still chortle at that.
 

I'll etch more when there's time. In the meantime, thanks for including me on your fun list.
 

· Bill Flick, ERHS '72,

·  son of Arlene Flick, English teacher extraordinaire from 1960 to 1980, now retired and living in Olney, and brother of Nancy Flick (Uhlmansiek), Class of '64 and now of suburban Seattle.     
 

 

Ramah Fary Bosecker
rjb@cox.net

Dear Ann. The more memories I read of Olney the more I am able to remember of my days there. There were many pleasant times in school and in church and in the freedom to move about the town without fear.

When I was a senior, however, our house burned on an unusually cold day in Feb. We had very little when it was all said and done but the community rallied to our aid. The couple who lived across the street from us heard from their grown children next door to us that we were without a home and the parents insisted we move into their home until we could regroup. They were in Florida for the Winter  and had a beautiful, large home that was closed up until their return. 

The fire was on a Sat and the following day women came from all over town with their sewing machines and remodeled clothes for all of us to wear the next day to school and work. There were many kind offers to help and many donations given. Many of those who helped were friends but there were many who helped that we didn't know. It makes me smile to think of the generosity of the people of Olney!

More later.   Thanks again for being the editor for us. What a gift it was to grow up in small town USA!! 

Ramah Fary Bosecker

  Class of 1960, yeah!

==========================================================

Gwendolyn Day McDonald Judge

whitedoveharp@famvid.com
Hello Ann,

 I really enjoyed your husband's memories in ch.16. I have remembered in Olney the little sign, he mentioned. I believe the first black person I saw was a maid for Dr. Webber. We lived across the street from them as some of my younger sisters would go to swim with the Webber children in the pool. She seemed very sweet and nice. I remember one hot summer day the newspaper stand where the Greyhound bus came in, I believe on Whittle, there was a black family sitting on the hot cement curb, while the other people (white) had gone inside. As we came along, my mother heard two of the black children crying. She asked what is wrong and two of the little children said we are thirsty, and my mother said I'll get you some water, but the father and mother said we'll get in trouble.  But mother said I'll get you some water, and she saw a large glass jar and filled it up with ice water. She then took the water outside for each one of them to have a drink. I was young at the time, but thought it strange that they couldn't go inside.   The time when Fats Domino's bus and members stopped to eat at Hovey's, I didn't feel afraid, but a couple of my other coworkers were a little, but they were so nice that they didn't seem afraid.  So please tell your husband that I enjoyed his memory very much and am very appreciative that he wrote it.                     God Bless, 

Gwendolyn 

Class of 1955

Sue Turpin Engle

SUEKISSNARANCH@AOL.COM  
  
   SOME OF US WERE TALKING THE OTHER DAY ABOUT DIFFERENT FOODS AND WHEN WE FIRST ATE THEM.  I REMEMBER THE FIRST PIZZA I EVER ATE WAS IN HOME EC.  NANCY REED BROUGHT THE MIX.  I CAN'T REMEMBER FOR SURE THE BRAND NAME, BUT APPIAN WAY CROSSES MY MIND.  IT CAME IN A BOX AND WE HAD TO PRESS THE CRUST IN THE PAN.  TALK ABOUT DOWNFALLS......I CREDIT QUITE A FEW OF MY EXCESS POUNDS TO NANCY REED INTRODUCING ME TO PIZZA....CANACIAN BACON AND PINEAPPLE ESPECIALLY!!!!!!!!!!
   I ALWAYS ENJOYED HOME EC. AND MISS RAMSEY.  SHE TAUGHT ME A LOT OF THINGS I STILL USE TODAY.  SHE ALSO LIKED HORSES AND CAME ONE TIME TO SEE MY NEW COLT.  I STILL HAVE,  AND USE, THE BETTY CROCKER COOKBOOK I BOUGHT WHEN IN HER CLASS.
   I VISITED OLNEY ABOUT SEVEN YEARS AGO AND WAS SO SURPRISED AT THE CHANGES.  I WAS GOING TO SHOW MY HUSBAND WHERE SHARON STREET AND I USED TO RIDE OUR HORSES BUT EVERYTHING IS ALL HOUSES.  
   I WAS CLEANING OUT MY TACKROOM-STOREROOM THE OTHER DAY AND FOUND MY YEARBOOKS....WEREN'T WE ALL YOUNG THEN....MY DAUGHTER ASKED IF WE REALLY WORE THOSE CLOTHES TO SCHOOL.
   I'VE ENJOYED SO MUCH ALL THE MEMORIES EVERYONE SENDS IN.  I'VE FORGOTTEN SO MUCH.

SUE TURPIN ENGLE
Class of 1960

==========================================================

Harvey Zimmerle

HARVEYZimm@aol.com 

Happy Thanksgiving,
       They have sold Central school for 30K at an open auction. I am glad that I no longer live in Olney as I would have had to bid on the school of my younger years. many a wonderful memory from playing on the play ground, to learning math at the blackboard to sliding down the second story fire escape to the favorite of all the Christmas Holidays pageant in the gym when all of the classes participates and we sang Christmas songs and a wonderful time was had by all.
Can't do those things now! And they wonder why we have so much trouble at the schools and in society in general?
       
       This song keeps going through my head. It was/ is the Central School song.

       Central will tonight, Central will shine.
       She'll shine in beauty bright on down the line.
       Won't She look good tonight dressed up so fine?
       Roll up that score a hundred or more, Central will shine.

Have a Merry Christmas and Thank you for all of the wonderful Olney memories.


Sincerely,
Loy Zimmerle
Class of 57

================================================ 
 Tric Martin Davis

rbbtfarm@charter.net
Hi Everyone,

 

I found a Gen. site for everyone to see and possible provide pics for. It's a "postcard site" for Richland County. There's also one for all the other IL counties.
 

It's fascinating to see the town we love as it was in our grandparents time. The address for it is:
http://www.rootsweb.com/~usgenweb/il/ppcs-il.html 
Then just click on the name of whichever IL county you'd like to view. Some have pics under the name, which I assume has only a few pics. The Richland County site has a dozen or so pics. So enjoy....... 

Tricia (nee Davis ) M.

=========================================
